Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 15th June, 2015.

Present: Hugh McClintock (Chair for this meeting), Arthur Williams, David Lally, Iain Lane, Susan Young, Terry Scott, Peter Briggs, David Miller, David Easley, Ann Sladen.  Satia Binjie and Cllr. Pat Ferguson joined to take part in the discussion on the Wilford Toll bridge issues for the second half of the meeting.
Apologies were received from: Roy Wilson, Roland & Hilary Backhouse, Mara Ozolins.

Guest speaker John Bann (City Council): 
John has the role of transforming road space including the cycle corridors and planned changes around the Broadmarsh Centre. With the Cycling Ambition grant, there is the opportunity for big improvement. He also asked for some feedback on design issues along the western corridor route along Castle Boulevard. He also wants to build on the good dialogue between cycle groups and city council. He recognizes that there will be opposition to some of the planned changes from some other road users.
A key issue raised is the problem of priority at side roads, where installation of cycle paths can make things much worse for cyclists, compared with cycling on the road. Others present pointed out that some issues could be improved significantly without large expenditure – e.g. blocked drains, poor road surface, build-up of leaves, parked cars. Issues around control of car parking should be included in the cycling design guide.
Various examples given where there are problems with current facilities – e.g. Woodborough Road, Castle Boulevard and the recent installation along Haydn Road. John said that if something has not been built to the plans or the standards, then we should email and explain the problems. We also raised the issue that on occasions the City council have quoted that “Pedals has been consulted” whereas we may not have seen detailed plans, or may not agree with the final design.
In relation to the western corridor, drivers pulling onto Castle Boulevard from side roads will probably need to wait across the cycle way in order to pull out into the main carriageway. At the end of Abbey Bridge, there is potential conflict between cyclists and pedestrians. The city council are unsure whether it is better to create a shared area, or to put in segregated areas and signals. John would like feedback about these options and the scheme as a whole. It was agreed that this can be done once consultation on the plans is open.
Wilford Toll Bridge shared path peak period crowding issues
After a short break, there was a discussion of problems with the shared path across Wilford Toll Bridge at the request of Satia and Pat. Problems occur particularly at start and end of the school day and both Pat and Satia have observed irresponsible behaviour by cyclists. Pedals members offered to join a site meeting together with Dominic Sweeting – Hugh and Peter are available. 
Minutes of May Meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising: 
Foot-cycle bridge – some movement with the receipt of advice from Keith Morgan at the City Council on suggested changes in the draft feasibility study which now need to be discussed by the Steering Group, along with options for financing further specialist work required.
Sharphill subway under the A52 – there has been a more positive response from Highways England following letter from Ken Clarke MP. Likely to be a meeting in July with HE to discuss this and other local trunk road cycling issues.
Tram in Beeston/Chilwell; Peter B and Hugh McC attended a site visit with representatives of Broxtowe BC and the County Council. Problems are accepted, but it is unclear who will put them right.

Iain suggests that we need to make more public complaints about the poor installations along the NET route. It was also suggested that it would be better to link with other cyclists and other cycle groups. At the recent ride from Trent Bridge, 50 cyclists turned up and produced some useful publicity. It was agreed that we would support a similar ride over the next two months.
Poster: Jo Jackson, a volunteer from Experian, met Hugh. She is planning to produce a draft general recruitment poster for Pedals by July meeting. It is planned as A4. Experian may be able to print these at a reasonable cost.

Meetings attended: Launch of Cycle Ambition Project on 21 May – Peter, Andrew, Arthur, Susan attended.
CDG (27 May) – discussion of city cycle design guide, which is based on Sustrans work. document comes out late this summer. unlikely that this will be accepted by county. Welsh Active Travel Design Guide is another useful resource, which is being recommended by DfT for use in England. There is still no news about the station hub. Although Highways England have plans and a new national budget for non-motorised users, but they do not appear to be working with local authorities in this area.
GNTP Cycle Forum (9 June) – Hugh had already circulated the notes of the Forum from Tiffany of The Big Wheel.

Cycling and Public Transport Conference, Manchester (10 June) one interesting presentation was from Manchester about the problems around cyclists and tram tracks, following directly after Hugh’s on cyclists’ experiences with the NET and highlighting the underreport on tram-related cycle accidents on Greater Manchester with Metrolink, especially since its expansion
Finance: It was agreed that we should finance flyers for the proposed campaign ride.
Forthcoming meetings and issues arising: 
Susan will chair Pedals July monthly meeting, Iain will take minutes, as Arthur is not available. David Lally will chair in August.

Workshop on cycle mapping – suggestion to hold this in the autumn.
National cycle campaign meeting will be 24 October in Liverpool.  EMCF will probably not be in Chesterfield, but could be in Derby. Hugh still trying to confirm this with the Derby Cycling Group.
October meeting – plan to have a discussion about the future of Pedals and how we operate, given our continued problems in lacking enough active person power, especially with noone being willing to take over from Andrew Martin as Chair.
November – suggestion to invite the new city council transport portfolio holder, Cllr Nick McDonald.

Road safety audits – Iain has asked for access to these within the city, but they are not normally made public. He is planning to raise this at a meeting with Cllr Urquhart and Cllr Nick McDonald.
Cycle Live stall – Saturday 20th – need to set up by 9 am; Hugh, Arthur, David L can help on the stall. Hugh will ask Chris Beattie of Wego to deliver the information. It would be useful to do an audit of the material that we have in the lock-up.
EM Trains event to support bike week on 16/17 June. No further information available.

All: Comments are requested for draft Broxtowe Country Trail map; via Hugh

Comments are requested on new A453 cycle provision – again send to Hugh who will collate and send to Ed Ducker of WTG Transport Planning who is doing the Non-Motorised User Audit.
Arthur will follow up about a campaign to replace tin bridge between Carlton and Colwick.

Future Pedals Meeting plans:

Susan will chair in July, David L in August and Andrew M in September.
Meeting closed at 10 pm.

